Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

July 12, 1999

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Dale Donovan, Lawrence Gallagher and Peter Hall.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

Open Session:

· Gordon Dutra addressed the Board to thank the Board, Police Department and Officer Campbell for a safe and pleasant 4th of July and Selectman Donovan for stopping by to observe matters on Briar Lane.

· Lezli Rowell read her July 8th letter to the Board regarding the Baker’s Field playground matter.

· John Porteus addressed the Board to support the Recreation Director’s plans to upgrade the Baker’s Field playground.

· Gerard Lofgren addressed the Board regarding the status of the Wellfleet Housing Authority’s project on Route 6 and the computer network project for Town Hall.  The Town Administrator updated Mr. Lofgren.

White moved and Gallagher seconded a motion to approve the minutes of June 28, 1999 as printed.  Clarence Smith requested that the Coastal and Pond Access Committee be continued noting that the Committee’s work had not yet been completed.  The Board voted unanimously on the original motion to approve the minutes as printed.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted 4-1, with Donovan voting against, to reappoint the members of the Coastal and Pond Access Committee.

The Town Administrator addressed the Board:

a) Accounting Department (promotion of Accounting Clerk to Assistant to the Town Accountant) – the Town Administrator requested that Board members forward any information they have to him by Wednesday so that he can make a decision.

b) Teamsters Contract – it was suggested that re-evaluation of positions be addressed by Labor Counsel during contract negotiations.

c) Marina – the Town Administrator noted that Wellfleet Marine Corp. has refused to remove the fence installed by Wellfleet Marine Corp. between the Town-owned leased property and the property of the Harbor Grill/Mac’s Seafood as voted by the Board of Selectmen.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to schedule a show cause hearing at the Board’s next regular meeting at 7:30 p.m.

d) Appointments – on a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to approve the appointment of Charles Cohen and Deborah Witmer as night watchmen at the Marina.

Comments/Reports – Selectman Hall discussed with the Board:

1) meeting on a weekly basis to address backload of work – Gallagher moved and White seconded a motion to hold working sessions on alternate meeting weeks.  On a motion by 
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2) Donovan, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to amend the motion to add that the meetings be held at 7:00  p.m. on Mondays.  The Board voted unanimously to approve the  initial motion.

3) recommendations from committee chairs regarding applicants for their committees - this discussion was held in abeyance to go forward with the scheduled public hearing.

The Board held a public hearing to consider the application of Robert C. Ferris for water service from the Wellfleet Harbor Area Municipal Water System.  Selectman White read the public notice.  Attorneys Sarah Turano-Flores and Ben Zehnder were present to represent Mr. Ferris.    Dave Bennett of Bennett and O’Reilly and Nils Miner, a certified water system operator, were also in attendance.  Ms. Turano-Flores gave a brief history of the property noting its classification as a public water supply by DEP in 1997, its elevated levels of nitrates and DEP’s subsequent approval of the use of bottled water through May, 2000.  She outlined the alternatives available to Mr. Ferris, including hooking up to the Wellfleet Harbor Area Municipal Water System, suggesting use of a method which would not create an increase in net water usage.  The Wellfleet Rules and Regulations for the Wellfleet Harbor Area Municipal Water System were discussed and it was noted that the Regulations identify specific properties to be served by the water system and do not allow for the issuance of variances.  Mr. Zehnder presented the November 16, 1993 minutes of the Water Commissioners Advisory Group suggesting that they pertain to the intent of the original decision that variances not be granted.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to forward this matter to Town Counsel asking if the Board can issue a variance to permit another property to hook up to the Wellfleet Harbor Area Municipal Water System and to continue this hearing to some future date.

Comments/Reports (continued): – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted 4-1, with White voting against, to formally contact committee chairs concerning appointment of members to their committees.

4) meeting with Glenn Morrow – on a motion by Hall, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to meet with Glenn Morrow at the 270 Ocean View Drive site.

Correspondence:

a) Cape Cod Commission alert on Commonwealth Electric tree removal program – the process which Commonwealth Electric must follow was outlined.

b) Alan Platt’s resignation from the Personnel Board and suggestion on transition and date of resignation – a motion by Hall to let Alan Platt continue on the Personnel Board until the Personnel Board has a quorum without him was not seconded.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted 4-1, with Hall voting against, to accept Alan Platt’s resignation effective immediately.

c) 7/6 memo from the Police Chief regarding return of overtime money – the Chief was congratulated.

d) Letter from Donna Pickard with questions on response of Harbormaster to 7/7 storm and overturned boats – on a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted 4-1, with White voting against, that the Town Administrator respond to the Wellfleet Marine Corp. letter explaining that the Harbormaster did everything expected of him.
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The Board discussed:

1) Set date for meeting to review mission statements of committees – on a motion by Grossman, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to add a discussion of committee mission statements to the agenda for the interview meeting for appointment to boards/committees on Wednesday 7/21 at 7:00 p.m. at the Elementary School.

2) Business Licenses – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve the business licenses of the Wellfleet News Store and Copy Caps.

3) Use of Town Property:

a) Cape Outback Adventures – on a motion by Hall, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve the request on the condition that the launchings take place at a location approved by the Harbormaster and for a fee of $200. (see b below)

b) Off the Coast Kayak – on a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to approve this request on the condition that the launchings take place at a location approved by the Harbormaster, for a fee of $200, and receipt of a certificate of insurance with the Town listed as an additional insured in the amount of $1,000,000.  On a motion by White, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to additionally condition the approval of Cape Outback Adventures’ application by also requiring a certificate of insurance with the Town listed as an additional insured in the amount of $1,000,000.

c) GMR Marketing – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to approve the application of GMR Marketing to use three parking spaces at Cahoon Hollow Beach to display Nissan Xterra vehicles on July 16-18, or 23-25 at a fee of $5,000 per day.

4) Police Department Appointment – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to appoint David Darakjy as a special police officer.

5) Police Chief’s Contract – there was consensus to schedule this discussion in an executive session at a future meeting.

6) Proposals for Town Counsel services – there was consensus that Board members review the proposals and choose which applicants they wish to interview and to then schedule interviews.

The Board conducted a performance evaluation of the Town Administrator.  Chairman Grossman reported the average scores as follows:

Quantity of Work – 1.80

Quality of Work – 1.60

Job Cooperation – 2.20

Ability to Work with Others – 1.20

Adaptability – 1.80

Job Knowledge – 1.80

Initiative – 1.80

Budget – 1.20

Supervision – 1.75

Personnel – 1.80

Leadership – 1.60
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Execution of Policy – 1.60

Department Performance – 2.20

Overall Evaluation of Employee Performance – 1.80

Quality of Work Results – 1.40

Quantity of Work Results – 1.80

Initiative – 2.20

Planning – 1.60

Communications – 1.60

Cooperation & Teamwork – 1.40

Leadership – 1.00

Audience members John Portnoy, Clarence Smith and Ellen Webb spoke in support of the Town Administrator.

On a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously at 8:59 p.m. on a roll call vote (Hall, Gallagher, Grossman, White, Donovan - yea) to enter executive session to discuss contract negotiations and not to reconvene in open session.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan








Administrative Assistant

Howard Grossman, Chair           Jeffrey White                          Dale Donovan

Lawrence Gallagher                    Peter Hall

